
Kia ora, and welcome back to Term Two.  I hope our 
students took the opportunity over the holidays to rest 
up, enjoy the fantastic weather and are now ready to 
settle into another term of learning.  I am also aware 
that many of students and families attended ANZAC 
services last week.  It is great to see this tradition of 
remembrance continuing to grow in recent years.  I 
thank Asra Ginders and Tessa Allan for representing 
our school at our local service and I have had positive 
feedback about them and the service.  I spent ANZAC 
morning alongside fellow past and present soldiers of 
the RNZAMC.  A small group of us attended the 
service in Rangiora where Jacinda Baker’s name is now 
etched into cenotaph alongside those of fellow soldiers 
who passed away in past conflicts.  Lance Corporal 
Baker, a 26-year-old medic, was killed in Afghanistan on 
August 19th 2012, when the Humvee she was travelling 
in was hit by an Improvised Explosive Device.  It is a 
strong reminder to us that war and the loss of life are 
close to home and very real for us today as it has been in 
the past.  Lest we forget. 

Families need to be aware that school photos are 
scheduled for next Tuesday 8th May.  We ask that you 
ensure all students have correct, clean, tidy winter 
uniform for the photos.  This includes Year 11-13 
students ensuring they have a tie.  Family photos will be 
taken at morning interval. To book a family photo, 
please phone the school office prior to Tuesday. With 
winter uniform in mind, it is a good opportunity to 
remind families about the school expectations.  For Year 
7-13 students the expectation is fully black or brown 
shoes (not high tops) and the associated shorts, trousers, 
kilt, shirt and blouses.  Where we get the most issues is 
around the wearing of non-uniform jackets and jerseys. 
We do have some leniency around allowing students to 
wear puffer jackets and waterproof jackets while coming 
to school but when at school these items should not be 
worn and should not be a substitute for uniform items, 
eg wearing a puffer jacket instead of the polar fleece. 
Also for Year 1-6 students, the expectation is also the 
same and we should not see hoodies, Hawarden Netball 
and Hurunui Rugby jerseys.  Students must wear a plain 
navy blue jersey (not a hoodie) and/or a plain navy blue 

or school polar fleece.  We ask that all families work hard 
to support us by ensuring students leave home wearing the 
correct uniform. 

As always, it looks to be a very busy term ahead.  Area 
Schools’ Sports trials are being held this Sunday and 
Monday at Amuri Area School; Year 7 and 8 debating 
starts next Tuesday and the Careers Expo for Year 11-13 
students is next Thursday.  Also, the Exploring 
Community will be eagerly preparing for their camp at 
Wainui out on Banks Peninsula in Week Three of this 
term. 

Lastly I would like to formally acknowledge a number of 
new students who have recently enrolled at our school 
since the start of the term.  We have had a flood of 
enrolments over the past few days.  Welcome to you all 
and we trust that you will settle quickly into your new 
school and enjoy your time at Hurunui College. 

Nāku noa, nā  

 Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 
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Thank you to Mr Ferguson who accompanied George Wilkins 

and Bradley White on the Area Schools’ Leadership Camp, at 

Wainui, these holidays.  It was a great opportunity for the 

students to learn some new skills and increase their leadership 

experience.  Above George Wilkins on the high swing.  



 

RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values.  
You have earned points for your House.  The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday.  

Year 0-7 Hamish Thompson  for being kind and helpful. 
Year 8-13 Callum Clausen  for excellent contributing to the 

group. 
 
Coming Events 
Week 2 
6 -7 May NZAS Trials, Amuri Area School, good luck 

 everyone 
8 May School Photos 
10 May Careers Expo 
11 May Year 1-7 Assembly. End of Semester 1.   
  Senior Year 9-13 basketball starts 
Week 3 
14 May Start of Semester 2 
16 May Exploring Community Camp departs 
18 May Exploring Community Camp returns 
Week 4  
23 May Hurunui College Cross Country, 2pm start  
  (ppd 24th May) 
25 May Year 1-7 Assembly 
Week 5 
29 May HPSSA Cross Country (ppd 31st May) 
1 Jun Full School Assembly 
4 Jun Queens Birthday, school closed 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 

follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events. 

 
NEXT WHANAU HUI WEDNESDAY 9TH MAY  
All whanau are invited to join us for a shared meal on 

Wednesday 9th May in the staffroom at 6.30pm. We will 
have students show casing some Māori language and 
activities with our whanau and teaching a few skills and 
games. We would also like parents to help with the planning 
for Matariki (Thursday 14th June) and CASA Kapahaka at 
Rangiora New Life School on Tuesday 19th June. Everyone 
is welcome. Please bring a plate of food to share.  

Nga mihi - Sonia Talivai 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK ORDER NUMBER 3 has been issued and 

is due back at school by 16th May or alternatively use 
Scholastic’s new online ordering system.  LOOP: Parents 
can now order and pay for Book Club online directly with 
Scholastic’s online Ordering and Payment system. Parents 
can access LOOP at mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz or 
download the iPhone app from the App Store. 

 
UNIVERSITY INFORMATION EVENING 
The University of Canterbury | Te Whare Wānanga o Waitaha 

(UC) invites students from our school and their families to 
attend its Canterbury Information Evening on Wednesday 6th 
June. 

The evening is a great opportunity for local senior secondary 
students and their parents to learn more about the range of 
qualifications UC offers, to hear from leading academics and 
get key questions answered about: 

SCHOOL NOTICES  Scholarships 

 Accommodation 

 Student Support 

 Degree and course information 
Anyone considering university study in 2019 or 2020 is 

welcome at this free event, so register online to find out 
everything you need to know about life and study at 
UC. Register at: www.canterbury.ac.nz/events/tours-and-
events/info-evenings/ 

The UC Information Evening starts at 6:30pm on 6th June in 
C Block on the UC Campus, Ilam Road, Christchurch. 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS, TUESDAY 8TH MAY   
Please ensure all students have correct, clean, tidy WINTER 

uniform.  Seniors to wear ties.  Ties available from the 
school office $20.   

Family photos will be taken at interval .  To book a family 
photo please phone the school office, prior to Tuesday. 

Students will be responsible for getting themselves to the 
gym at interval for family photo.  Thank you, Judith Topp 

 
CASAFEST IN AKAROA I would like to thank all the 

students who attended this last term. A huge 
congratulations on your behaviour and sportsmanship 
while attending this event. Perhaps the weather could of 
been kinder, however it was a great three days to end the 
term; great hospitality, organisation and food. Well done 
to William Costello and Ella Ferguson for winning the 
Fair Play award for our school, truly deserved. Overall 
school Fair Play award went to Amuri this year. 

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 6TH MAY 2018 
Anglican/Presbyterian 9.00am St James, Hawarden 
Catholic 6.00pm Culverden  
Living Waters 10.30am - 12 noon at 47 Princes 
 Street, Waikari 
Waikari Gospel Hall Sunday 11:15am, Bible teaching,
 Sunday School, 5 Denham Terrace 
 
LIVING WATERS HURUNUI OUTREACH AGM The Board 

of Trustees extends to you a warm invitation to attend the 
2018 Annual General Meeting. Monday 7th May 2018, 
7.30pm. 47 Princes Street, Waikari, 7.30pm.  You will hear 
what we have been doing in the past year and how we 
believe everyone in the community matters.  Doors will be 
open at 6.30pm.  Meeting commences at 7.30pm.  Light 
refreshments will be provided.  For further information 
please contact Pastor Isaiah Taulamana 027 448 6583.    
Email livingwatershurunuioutreach@gmail.com. 

 
HAWARDEN A&P ASSOC POST SHOW COMMITTEE 

MEETING  
8pm, Thursday 10th May, Hawarden Hall.  All Marshalls 
please attend to give your Show Day report.  

 
WALKING GROUP Please come and join us.  Thursday 10th 

May, 10am.  Meet in the carpark of the Hawarden Rugby 
Clubrooms.  Everyone welcome.  

 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

WAIKARI BOWLING CLUB ANNUAL MEETING Clubrooms, 
Sunday 13th May, 2pm.   Everyone welcome. 

 
HAWARDEN BOWLING CLUB ANNUAL MEETING The 

AGM of the club will be held in the clubrooms on Sunday 
13th May, 2pm.  

 
HAWARDEN YOUTH GROUP Term 2 dates: 11 May, 25 May, 

8 June, 22 June, 6 July.  For children from 7 years, held at 
the school gym.  7.00pm-8.30pm.  No cost.  

 
HOT CHOCOLATE FOR TEENS Afternoon tea for teens.  

From Year 8 and up.  Held at Hawarden Hall, straight after 
school.  Finishes 4pm.  No cost.  

 
HAWARDEN WAIKARI MINIATURE RIFLE CLUB The season 

has now started, Thursday nights 7 pm onwards at the 
Hawarden Hall.  All gear can be supplied.  Year 9 upwards.  
Any enquires phone Darryn 314 4918. 

 
HAWARDEN FIRE BRIGADE PERSONNEL sure hope that all 

members of our community watched TV Ones, Seven Sharp 
Programme on Monday night, May 30th. Their reporter 
attended a house fire, staged for training purposes, along 
with members of the Fire and Emergency Services. It 
highlighted the dangers of recharging devices in unventilated 
spaces, illustrated how the smoke alarm went off after only 
45 seconds from ignition, and how the whole house was 
engulfed by  toxic smoke and fire in only 8 minutes. If you 

missed it, watch it with your family On Demand, its a must 
see. This programme highlighted why we have been begging 
you to check your smoke alarms and their batteries, and to 
ensure you have a family evacuation plan in place. Have you 
done it?? Should you have any enquiries regarding any fire 
safety issues, ring Murray Tilson, Lew Wright, or any 
friendly local fire brigade member. Together, we will work 
to keep our community safe.  

 
HAWARDEN WAIKARI SQUASH CLUB Social hit every Friday 

from 6.30pm. Players of all levels welcome so come give it a 
try and enjoy a cool refreshment afterwards. Club Contacts 
Craig Ginders 027 410 1133 and Amy Anderson 021 567 
366 or get in touch via Facebook.  

 
HAWARDEN WAIKARI COMMUNITY TRUST The trust is 

seeking any member of our community who might be 
interested in becoming a trustee. We have many roles in the 
community and this is your chance to contribute. If you are 
interested and would like more information please ring 
Simon Wilson 314 4021.  Applications can be lodged with 
our returning officer, Pat Manning on 314 4160.  
Applications close 18th May. 

FLOSSIE CLEANING SERVICES AVAILABLE  
(Lighting) Honest.  Reliable. Reasonable Rates.   

Phone 027 424 9407 
 

PIANO LESSONS 
For beginners and advanced.  Phone Noortje ATCL 314 4057.  
 
PAM’S CAFÉ As from Saturday 19th May Pam’s Café and Gifts 

will be closing at 7pm on Saturday and Sunday nights for 
takeaways.  BUT we will be doing takeaways on Thursday 
nights until 7pm, from 24th May.  PS We now do burgers! 

 
AVAILABLE 

Winter Grazing Available for approx. 100 cows.  Phone 314 
4655. 

TO GIVE AWAY 
1x Male Hunterway Pup Just weaned.  Phone 314 4346.  
 

School Office 314 4430 
Board of Trustees Contact Details (home) 
Chairperson Bernie Dobbs 314 4014 
Secretary Judith Topp 314 4420 
Principal Steve Beck 314 9631 
Parent Elected Representatives 
 Ben Cassidy 314 4503 
 Greg Costello 314 4534 
 Robin McKinlay 021 265 8264  
 Rachiel Purvis 314 2496 
Whanau Co-Opted Representative 
 Christina Jemmett 027 373 4297 
Staff Representative  
 John Valentine 027 777 1467 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

Library open 

Mon-Thu  9am to 4pm  Fri: 9am to 5pm 

Hawarden Library 314-4652 
hawarden@hurunuilibrary.govt.nz 

 

 

 
 

Hurunui District Library is offering FREE computer 

classes through the 20/20 Trust Stepping Up 

programme.  There is a huge range of classes 

available.  You can select what you would like to do.  

Classes can run at the Amberley library or other 

locations (like Hawarden!).  Go to this website to 

select classes and indicate preferred times of day and 

locations.  tinyurl.com/Hurunui-steppingup 

Go to steppingup.nz to find out more about the 

concept.  More information at any library! 

BRAND NEW TITLES 

available first at our library!  Put your name on the hold list.  
Books are on display till Fri 18 May 

We also have a regular supply of new titles shared from  
other Hurunui libraries for immediate issue. 



 

 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE  
I am available for ministerial duties  

including:   
* certifying documents,   

* witnessing documents and signatures,   
* swearing oaths, declarations,   

* affidavits and affirmations, etc.   
Please phone to make an appointment.   

Richard Todd 314-4090.  

Above Bradley White at Area Schools’ Leadership Camp 


